
 

 

  

 

 

W 

 

A 

 

R 

 

R 

 

E 

 

ZN 

 

 

R 

 

O 

 

T 

 

A 

 

R 

 

Y 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

                               
 

 

 

 

     December 13, 2023 

                               
 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 
 

 

           

 

 

    

 
                          

 
                      
             

 

 

 

 

 

      

                    

                          

Rotary Motto 

 
Service Above 

Self 
 

4-Way Test 

 
Of the things 
we think, say 

or do:                         
 

Is it the truth? 
 

Is it fair to all 
concerned? 

 
Will it build 
goodwill and 

better 
friendship? 

 
Will it be 

beneficial to all 
concerned? 

 
Avenues of 

Service 

 
Club Service 

 
Vocational 

Service 
 

Community 
Service 

 
International 

Service 
 

Youth Service 
 

ASSIGNMENTS 

 
GREETERS 

December, 2023 – Denise May 

January, 2024 – Patti Augustine 

 

REGISTRATION 

December, 2023 – Barry Dunaway & Ray Sinchak 

January, 2024 – Barry Dunaway & Ray Sinchak 

 

INVOCATION 

December, 2023 – Ted Stazak 

January, 2024 – Denise May 

 

FELLOWSHIP (1st & 3rd Wed.) & MAGAZINE REPORT (2nd Wed.) 

December, 2023 – Lauren Kramer 

January, 2024 – Ray Sinchak (Fellowship) 

January, 2024 – Joni Gawne (Magazine Report) 

 

CAREER AWARENESS (4th Wed. of the Month) 

December, 2023 – Richard Fallon 

January, 2024 - Alicia Adams - Angelo 

 

SPEAKERS 

12/20/23 – Santa Claus & Christmas Gift Exchange 

12/27/23 – No Meeting 

12/31/23 – Opening Night 

1/3/24 – Bob Jadloski & Tom Angelo, Opening Night Slide Show  

1/10/24 – Rob Berk, Past Time Arcade & Slice of the Valley 

1/17/24 – Off-Site Visit to the SCOPE Center 

Program on Social Security, Medicare & Taxes 

 

 

 

 

 

ROTARY NOTES 
 
 

A publication of the Rotary Club of Warren 
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Areas of 

Focus   
Peace & Conflict 

Prevention/ 
Resolution 

 
Disease 

Prevention & 
Treatment 

 
Water & 

Sanitation 
 

Maternal & Child 
Health 

 
Basic Education & 

Literacy 
 

Economic & 
Community 

Development 
 

The Environment 
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President Elect 
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Vice-President 
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Assistant 
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Past President 
Ted Stazak 

 
 

Board Members 
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  Lauren Kramer 
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    Lauren Kramer reviewed the December, 2023 issue of Rotary this 

week.  This month’s magazine is the food issue.  If you go to the back of 

the magazine, you will find some great looking recipes from Rotary clubs 

around the world.  Lauren suggests taking a look and trying to make some 

of them! 

     “Packing the Pantry” explains how a Rotary district in Richmond, 

Virginia encouraged people to donate to their food drive.  Stephen Beer, a 

Past-District Governor, promised to wear a tutu if participants brought in 

enough rice and beans to pile up higher than his 6’ 2” frame.  The drive 

collected more than 2,000 pounds of the staple foods for the Salvation 

Army, enough to tower over Beer’s head.  What a fun and interesting way 

to get people to donate!    

     “How to Feed a Hot, Hungry Planet” goes into detail about farmers 

around the world responding to issues caused by climate change in order to 

reduce global food insecurities.  In 2022, nearly 30% of the global 

population was moderately to severely food insecure, while up to 9.8% of 

the world’s population aced hunger on a regular basis.  The food was too 

costly, unavailable or spoiled before people could eat or process it for 

consumption.  Extreme drought and excessive rainfalls in areas that are 

not typically exposed to such weather conditions are causing farmers and 

scientists to come up with innovative ways to maintain crop yields, despite 

these adverse conditions, while at the same time not contributing to higher 

greenhouse gas emissions that drive climate change.   

     In Punjab, India, a farmer adopted an array of sustainable practices 

to respond to climate change.  He grows a rotation of wheat and rice and 

uses laser-guided tractors to flatten his fields with precision.  Digital apps 

tell him when to apply fertilizer and when to irrigate.  He has reduced the 

amount of fertilizer and water he uses but has increased crop yields.  You 

can read the article in its entirety to learn about more innovative 

developments. 

     The last article Lauren reviewed is called “Recycling, Nature’s Way”.  

The Rotary Club of Madison, Wisconsin started a composting project.  The 

food scraps from the hotel where they hold their meetings are placed  
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Rotary Club 

Foundation 

Board 
 
 

President 
Ted Stazak 

 
Vice-President 
Tony Iannucci 

 
Secretary 

Judy Masaki 
 

Treasurer 
Cheryl Oblinger 

 
Andy Bednar 
Ken LaPolla 
Denise May 

Kim Straniak 
 

 
 

Contact us at: 
Rotary Club of 

Warren 
P.O. Box 68 
Warren, OH  

44482 
 
 

 
 

Our Website: 
Warrenrotary.org 

 
 
 
 

 
If you have any  

suggestions 

about our 

newsletter, or if 

you would like 

to become a 

sponsor, please  

 

contact: 

 

Judy Masaki 
 

 in compost bins rather than being added to landfills.  The compost is 

then used to fertilize a local community garden. 

     These are just a few inspirational ways that Rotarians are making a 

difference in our world! 

 

 
MEMBERSHIP PROPOSAL 

 
 
     At its December 14, 2023 meeting, The Rotary Club of Warren’s 

Board of Directors endorsed the following corporate membership 

application: 

 

 

 

Meghan Reed  

(Proposed by Christine Cope & Kim Straniak) 

Executive Director of Trumbull County Historical Society 

328 Mahoning Avenue 

Warren, OH  44483 

 

 

 

     Any Warren Rotarians who may object to this individual being 

inducted into the Rotary Club of Warren should put their concerns in 

writing to President Ken LaPolla no later than December 25, 2023. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

 

 

W 

 

A 

 

R 

 

R 

 

E 

 

ZN 

 

 

R 

 

O 

 

T 

 

A 

 

R 

 

Y 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

W 

 

A 

 

R 

 

R 

 

E 

 

N 

 

 

R 

 

O 

 

T 

 

A 

 

R 

 

Y 

 

MEMBERSHIP RECRUITMENT:  Invite a friend or colleague to Rotary!  Any 

current member who brings a new member into the club will receive a 

Rotary license plate frame for their car! 

WE HAVE A NEW FACEBOOK PAGE!!  Be sure to share and “like” us at: 
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100090246039722&mibextid=LQQJ4d    

If you can’t make it to our meetings at Trumbull Country Club in person, 

join us via Facebook Live!    

OPENING NIGHT is slated for Sunday, December 31st!  This year is 

exceptionally exciting as Warren celebrates its 225th birthday!! The 

birthday bash will begin with a Dancing Light Show on Courthouse Square at 

6 p.m., and entertainment will follow at 6:15 p.m. in various venues around 

Downtown Warren.  Wristbands are required to enter all of the venues and 

can be purchased online from now through December 28th by visiting:  

www.warrenrotary.org/tickets .   Everyone who purchases a wristband in 

advance will be mailed a coupon that will need to be turned in at the Log 

Cabin directly across from the Courthouse Square Fountain in exchange for 

a wristband.  Wristbands WILL NOT be mailed in advance.  Coupons will be 

mailed out until December 21st.  After that, simply go to the Log Cabin the 

night of the event and give a volunteer your name and you will be given the 

proper number of tickets as indicated on our master list of guests.  After 

December 28th, when online sales shut down, wristbands will need to be 

purchased the night of the event at the Log Cabin.  Adult wristbands for 

those 10 years of age and older are $10.  Children, ages 3 through 9 

years of age, will pay $5 per wristband.  Children under three are free. 

Any Warren Rotarians who sell tickets should keep a list of who bought 

tickets from them and give it to a committee member. 

HOSTING DUTIES ON OPENING NIGHT:  Warren Rotarians are needed to 

carry out hosting duties for Opening Night at a variety of venues.  They  

will be responsible for welcoming guests, checking wristbands, and  selling 

wristbands to those who don’t already have one.  You can request the 

 

W 

 

A 

 

R 

 

R 

 

E 

 

N 

 

 

R 

 

O 

 

T 

 

A 

 

R 

 

Y 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100090246039722&mibextid=LQQJ4d
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venue that you’d like to volunteer at, on a first come, first served basis 

by contacting Julia Wetstein.  Everyone will still be able to see the light 

show at 6:00 p.m. on Courthouse Square.  The venues and activities at 

each are as follows: 

     SCOPE – Performances by Speed Limit Band.  Kids Karaoke with  

          Barbie and a Super Hero, as well as kids creating Happy  

          Birthday cards for Warren; donations of crayons and stickers 

          are needed for this venue.  The Riverside Railroad Club will also  

          be running their trains! 

     THE KINSMAN HOUSE – The Senior Talent Showcase, which we saw 

          a portion of at a recent club meeting 

     THE UPTON HOUSE – The Warren Philharmonic String Quartet 

          (This venue has already been spoken for) 

     TRUMBULL COUNTY COURTHOUSE – Tours and an appearance by  

          President William McKinley re-enacting the dedication of the 

          Courthouse 

      FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH – The youth singing group, “Chosen 

          Vessel”, will perform gospel music. 

      DARLENE LOUNGE – The magic and comedy of Eric Thompson 

      LOG CABIN – Ticket and Raffle Sales 

 

*** Assignments will be made to the first Rotarian who requests a 

venue/performance.  At least two volunteers will be needed at every 

venue. 

**** Volunteers are asked to arrive at least one hour early the day of 

the event (5:00 p.m. at the latest). 

THE 2024 RYLA CONFERENCE will be held February 9th through February 

11th at the Waypoint Marriott at Westford Place in Canfield, Ohio. 

THE 2024 ROTARY INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION will be held 

5/25/24 through 5/29/24 in Singapore, “the Garden City”.  You can 

attend inspiring breakout sessions, exchange ideas about service projects, 

and make meaningful connections with global individuals.  Register today @ 

convention.rotary.org   

MARK YOUR CALENDARS: The 2024 Slice of the Valley Pizza Challenge 

will be held on March 3rd.  Stay tuned for more details. 

SCOPE’S “SENIORS GOT TALENT” SHOWCASE will be held on  

January 6, 2024 from 2 to 6 p.m. at the Robins Theatre.  Reserved 

seats are $22 and $15 plus fees. 

THE ROTARY CLUB OF WARREN WILL NOW BE OFFERING 

MEMBERSHIP SCHOLARSHIPS!  An information sheet and application can 

be found on the home page of our website:  www.warrenrotary.org. 
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A FESTIVAL OF LESSONS AND CAROLS will be held at Christ 

Episcopal Church (2627 Atlantic St., NE, Warren, OH) on Sunday, 

December 17th at 6:00 p.m. This is a treasured Christmas tradition 

where you can hear the Parish Choir, Handbell Choir, Chamber 

Orchestra and soloists perform.  The event is free and open to the 

public. 

DUES ARE DUE!!  Warrren Rotarians need to send in their dues or 

contact Treasurer Cheryl Oblinger to make payment arrangements by 

the end of December!! 

THE PAUL HARRIS FELLOW CHALLENGE:  You should have received a 

letter in November outlining details about donating to either Rotary 

Share (wehre District Grant funds come from) or PolioPlus.  If you 

donate $100 or more to The Rotary Foundation, you can gift your 

matching points to a fellow Rotarian.  By doing so, you can help another 

Rotarian receive PHF status!  (President-Elect Cindy Matheson would 

love to see 100% of our members receive a PHF Award.)  If you 

misplaced or didn’t receive your letter, contact Ted Stazak as soon as 

possible.  

SERVICE PROJECT:  The Warren Family Mission will be serving 

Christmas Dinner to those less fortunate in our community on Friday, 

December 22nd.  Please consider volunteering to pack food any time from 

10 a.m. to 2 p.m., or delivering meals between 10:30 a.m. and 1:30 

p.m.  Driving routes may take about an hour, and it is suggested that 

you take another passenger with you.  Both of these needs are at the 

men’s facility (1228 West Market St, Warren).  If you are packing, 

park at the pantry or maintenance building, located one and two 

buildings down.  The parking at the men’s facility is needed for drivers 

to pick up their deliveries. Volunteers are also need to help clean up 

from 2 to 4 p.m. 

JOIN THE ROTARY CLUB OF WARREN ON DECEMBER 20th for our 

weekly club meeting at Trumbull Country Club and holiday gift exchange. 

Those who wish to participate in the gift exchange are asked to bring a 

wrapped gift.  It doesn’t have to be expensive – it’s all about the fun!!  

DICTIONARY PROJECT:  Thank you to all Rotarians who assisted with 

lebeling our dictionaries this past week.  Arrangements are being made 

for delivery of the books to the public and parochial students in Warren 

City. 

THE MARINES HAVE LANDED!!   In cooperation with the Toys for Tots 

program, the Rotary Club of Warren donated and delivered toys to 

Trumbull County CSB this past Wednesday.  Many thanks to Mike Bollas 

for coordinating these efforts.  Marilyn Pape, Warren Rotarian and  
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Department Manager at CSB, expressed sincere appreciation for our 

donations 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A ONE-OF-A-KIND SHOW:  With Warren’s birthday celebration just a 

few short weeks away, Tom Angelo provided us with an introduction to the 

amazing light show that will kick off Opening Night.  Tom was approached  

                                              by the event committee mid  

                                              summer and has been working on 

                                              the one-of-a-kind production ever 

                                              since.  He worked for the city for  

                                              30 years and said that the  

                                              memories and history of Warren  

                                              inspired him to create a musical  

                                              journey spanning 225 years.   

                                                   As we face the Courthouse on  

                                              the square downtown, Tom 

                                              promises we will be treated to a 

                                              laser light display that will talk  

                                              about history, invoke thought  

                                              processes, and most likely inspire 

                                              us to sing and dance. 

                                                   The musical light show lasts 
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approximately 20 minutes and will be shown at least 3 times during the 

evening.   Tom will keep the music going during the entire 3 hour event in 

addition to interacting with and helping to guide guests. 

     Bob Jadloski will be on site during the event, taking still shots and 

drone videos.  He and Tom will present a recap of the evening via a slide 

show during our first club meeting of the New Year. 

     Be sure to join us and spread the word about Opening Night.  You 

won’t want to miss it! 

    

PROGRAM: 
 

CHERYL KNOWLTON, 
LYDIA’S MISSION TRIP 

 TO  
SOUTH AFRICA 

     Cheryl Knowlton, President-Elect of the Rotary Club of Champion, 

took an amazing mission trip with Champion Presbyterian Church, April 

11th through 25th, called Lydia’s Mission in the rural town of 

eManzana, South Africa.  This was her first mission trip to another 

country.  She visited with the Rotary Club of Warren this week to 

tell us all about it. 

     Lydia’s Mission was developed by a young woman named Claire 

Brown who I a friend of the church’s pastor.   One day, Claire found 

women rummaging through local dumps, looking for food, aluminum cans 

and other items that they could sell to provide food for their 

children.  This led Claire to start a women’s ministry to help these 

women gain economic independence and feed their families. 

     In 2016, Claire acquired sewing machines and trained women to 

make stuffed African animals which are sold to tourists over the 

internet.   Eleven women have earned enough income through this 

sewing ministry to care and provide for their families. 

      In 2019, she purchased a rundown plantation where women are 

employed to tend to a large vegetable garden and raise chickens, 

from which eggs are sold to provide funds for their feeding ministry.   
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They serve 1,600+ children at their Hope Centers (safe places for kids) 

and 70+ grandparents at their Gogo Center.  They nourish body and 

souls with daily praise and devotionals to encourage this forgotten and 

often discarded group of people. 

     In the future, Lydia’s Mission envisions farming with additional 

tunnels and greenhouses to support their food supply year round, create 

additional jobs for the local women of eManzana and grow their capacity 

to serve their community.  The Mission also wants to provide more 

support to the elderly by solving transportation problems and looking for 

ways to offer greater medical services to those in their care.  As their 

infrastructure grow, so will their ability to hire more women, change 

more lives and empower the greater community to support a self-

sustaining economy.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 Pictured above are Ken LaPolla and Cheryl at a Boy Scouts District   

                      Awards ceremony 23 years ago! 
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                                                   Ken and Cheryl today, holding 

the                                               the stuffed animals made by 

the women of Lydia’s Mission                  the women of Lydia’s Mission. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cheryl visiting with the children of                                                   

eManzana, South Africa. 
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                                                                                 TRIPLE JACKPOT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
              This week, the Grand Jackpot totaled $106. 

                                                              Congratulations to Daily Winner Denise May! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

W 

 

A 

 

R 

 

R 

 

E 

 

N 

 

 

R 

 

O 

 

T 

 

A 

 

R 

 

Y 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            Mission trip participants from Champion Presbyterian Church 

 

 



 

 

  

 

 

W 

 

A 

 

R 

 

R 

 

E 

 

ZN 

 

 

R 

 

O 

 

T 

 

A 

 

R 

 

Y 

 
 

 

 
 

W 

 

A 

 

R 

 

R 

 

E 

 

N 

 

 

R 

 

O 

 

T 

 

A 

 

R 

 

Y 

HAPPY BUCKS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*** Denise May was a happy winner.  And she offered a Happy Buck in 

honor of our speaker. 

*** Mike Wilson announced that SCOPE has a brand new senior center in 

Hubbard.  He also enjoyed our speaker. 

*** Cindy Matheson had a girls’ day out this week which included the 

light show at the Cleveland Zoo.  Her mom was in the hospital again but 

is now on the mend.  Cindy’s taking a road trip this weekend with Speed 

Limit to Marietta.  And she’s looking forward to the light show at 

Opening Night!!  She also enjoyed this week’s speaker.   

*** Chris Shape was happy to see Tom Angelo; they worked together in 

the past.  Chris and his son visited his dad in Arizona.  Dad’s doing great 

and said to say “Hi”. 

*** Terra O’Brien thanked everyone who helped with the Service Project 

at St. Vincent de Paul.  They served 360 meals. Terra’s mom had 

surgery but is recovering, and her dad is settling into his new home. 

*** Janet Schweitzer offered a Happy Buck for SCOPE’s new center, and 

for the upcoming Festival of Lessons and Carols which is patterned after 

St. Paul’s in London. 

*** Ted Stazak offered a Happy Buck for our speaker and Lydia’s 

Mission. 

*** Erica Royster offered a Happy Buck for Lydia’s Mission, for making 

it through open enrollment, for Tom Angelo and his light show, and 

another $1 just because she’s always happy! 

*** Patti Augustine offered a Happy Buck for her sewing group.  She 

also announced that she has a Spinet piano up for grabs for free – you 

just have to move it. 

*** Cheryl Knowlton just got back from her first cruise, and she has 

already booked a second. 

*** Ken LaPolla is happy to have our new Rotary Club of Warren banner. 

 


